
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

WELCOME TO ALL SAINTS  

CATHOLIC CHURCH 
 

We welcome guests celebrating Mass with us this  
weekend.  No matter who you are, or where you are in 

your faith journey, you are welcome at All Saints Parish.  
Would you like to join us as an active parishioner? 

There are registration forms available in the kiosk in the      
gathering space or you may stop in our parish office  

anytime Tuesday-Friday from 8:00AM-4:00PM  

or visit our website: allsaintsberlin.org 
Find Registration under the About Us tab at the top 

We are blessed to have you here. 
 
 

The Sanctuary Lamp is lit to signal the True  
Presence of Christ in the Tabernacle and is donated in 

memory of Theresa, John, and Carl Chappa, Sr. 
 

Confirmation Class will meet beginning at 8:15 AM 
on Sunday, October 13 in the parish hall. 

TWENTY-SEVENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME    OCTOBER 6, 2019 

             MASS INTENTIONS 

SAT 
10/5 

4:30 PM Theresa, John, and  
Carl Chappa, Sr. 

SUN 
10/6 

7:30 AM All Saints Family 

 10:00 AM Special Intention for  
Jerry Pflugradt  

MON 
10/7 

No Mass 
 

 

TUES 
10/8 

5:30 PM Kathy J. Francisco 

WED 
10/9 

8:00 AM Ruth Schroeder 

THURS 
10/10 

9:15 AM 
school 

Betty Nigbor 

FRI 
10/11 

8:00 AM  Barb Resop 

SAT 
10/12 

 4:30 PM Deceased Members of the  
Bednarek and Kurczek Families 

SUN 
10/13                       

7:30 AM All Saints Family 

 10:00 AM 
Children’s 

Liturgy 

Deceased Members of the  
Ralph Fralish Family 

 PARISH PRESS 

PLEASE NOTE:   
 Mass on Thursday mornings will be at 9:15 AM at 

St. Michael’s Oratory (school location)  

Parents Night Out  October 19 

Occult Speaker October 24 

Bus to Pray at Planned Parenthood October 27 

All Saints Day - Holy Day Masses November 1 
9:15 am & 6:00 pm 

Flavors of Fall Soup Luncheon November 9 

Advent by Candlelight December 3 

Christmas Caroling  December 14 

LOOKING AHEAD  
 

Even as the weather gets cooler and the busy summer 
months are over, there are still many good things  

happening in our parish.  
Mark your calendars for these upcoming events and 

make plans to participate and/or help as you are able!  
Watch the bulletin for details as the dates get nearer. 

HARVEST DINNER THANK YOU!! 
 

Thank you to all the chair-people who worked so hard 
to make the Harvest Dinner such a huge success!!! 
Each chairperson had an abundance of volunteers 
helping them. Unfortunately, we cannot list all of your 
names but we are so grateful for your willingness to 
volunteer and help. This was a very good year –  
We served 545 dinners!!!! 
 
We are so grateful for all those who shared their time 
and talents, assisted in preparing the food, washed 
dishes, sold tickets, delivered meals, and volunteered 
to set-up or serve during the meal. 
 
Thank you to all the pie makers for the delicious pies 
and to all the people that donated those beautiful 
theme baskets. And thank you to all who came to eat, 
purchase raffle tickets, and enjoy fellowship with one 
another. 
 
One or two people cannot do it alone – it takes the  
participation of the entire parish to be successful.  
This parish is truly blessed! 



BINGO -  The kitchen opens at 5:00 PM to serve a 
light lunch, dessert, and beverages. Bingo begins at 6:30 
BINGO Sunday, Oct. 6 at 6:30 PM (CCW) 
Cakes: Shirley McCarthy, Bernadette Krentz 
Kitchen Workers: Janet & Gene Meyer 
BINGO Sunday, Oct 13 at 6:30 PM (KC’s) 
Cakes: Bonnie Lundt, Gloria Lichtfuss 

 

COLOR RUN - October 6, All Saints Catholic Church 
12:30PM. No charge to participate, but all participants  

must register. Registration begins at 11:30AM.   

CCW COLUMBIA NORTH VICARIATE FALL MEETING -will be held October 10 at St. John the Baptist in Montello. 
Registration will begin at 9 AM, the business meeting at 9:45, followed by Mass at 11:00 and lunch at noon.  
Fr. Joseph Baker will speak at 1:15 PM with closing prayer and adjournment at 2PM.  
 
FALL FESTIVAL AT DURWARD’S GLEN - Saturday, October 12 from 10 a.m. to 4 p.m. Autumn will be in full swing! 
Come and enjoy the colors, the arts and craft vendors, jewelers, wood creations, hot beverages, brats and hamburg-
ers and so much more! Wagon rides and tours available!  A fun family day. 
 
ATTENTION PARENTS  - Sweetest Day is October 19th and we have a “ sweet”  opportunity for you! ASCS is 
hosting a Parents Night Out for all parish families on Saturday, October 19 from 5:30– 8:00 pm for children in  
P3 - 7th grade at the parish hall. Join us as a family for Holy Mass, and then drop your children off so you can enjoy a 
night out together. The children will enjoy a movie, games, and more. A pizza meal will also be provided. Cost is $10 
per child. Register by calling the school at 361-1781 or email jdahms@allsaintsberlin.org 
 
40 DAYS FOR LIFE - Would you be willing to spend a couple of hours praying at Planned Parenthood during the “40 
Days for Life” event? We are making a difference! The Knights of Columbus and Holy Name Society of All Saints 
Catholic Parish is sponsoring a bus heading to Madison to peacefully and silently pray on the sidewalks of Planned 
Parenthood to end abortions on Sun., Oct. 27 from 3-5 PM. There will be no charge for the bus and all are welcome 
to join us. The bus will leave All Saints at 1:15 PM. We will stop for dinner on the way home and the bus should arrive 
back at All Saints around 8PM. If you have any questions please contact John Brennan at (920)279-9265 or 
jbjr.0605@gmail.com. 
 
MAKE A DIFFERENCE DAY - This national day of helping others is officially the last Saturday of October.  Brennans 
are unable to head this up this year.  In the past we have held this the 3rd or 4th Saturday morning of October.  We 
need someone to volunteer to take this over. This is a wonderful opportunity to be the hands and feet of Jesus to 
reach out and help others.  If you are willing to do this or even if you have questions call Carol 920.279.0604. 
 
MOLLIE B TICKETS ON SALE NOW - Mark your calendars and make plans to enjoy an afternoon of live music and 
dancing with SqueezeBox, featurning Mollie B and Ted Lange. SqueezeBox is a nationally touring act, featured in 
Clint Eastwood's movie, The Mule. This event will be held on Sunday, May 17, 2020 from 1-5 PM at Clay Lamberton 
School, which will have a large wooden dance floor. Additionally there will be food available to purchase, merchan-
dise raffles, 50/50 raffle and pull tabs. The Knights of Columbus is sponsoring this public dance with all proceeds go-
ing to charity. Tickets are $15 in advance and kids under 12 are free with a paid adult. Tickets will sell out - so be 
sure to get yours early!  We had people from 6 states and 28 cities more than 30 miles from Berlin attend last 
year's dance.  Contact Tom Pionke at 920-290-0984 to reserve your tickets.     

 

EVENTS 
 THIS WEEK AT ALL SAINTS PARISH. . . 

 

                             October 7 - October 13, 2019 
 
Monday:  Parish Office Closed  
   CCW - 5:30 PM - parish hall 
Tuesday:  KC’s - 7:00 PM - parish hall 
Wednesday: TMIY - 5:30 AM - parish hall 
   Religious Ed. gr. K-5 - 3:30 - 5:00 PM - church 
   Religious Ed. gr. 6-8 - 6:00 - 7:30 PM - church 
   Private Confessions - 4:30-6:30 PM - church 
Saturday:  Rosary Rally - noon - St. Michael Cemetery 
Sunday:  Confirmation Class - 8:15 - 11:50 AM 
   Mass 10:00 - Choir will sing 
   BINGO - 6:30 PM - parish hall 

“I press on to reach the end of the race and receive the  
heavenly prize for which...Christ Jesus is calling us.” Phil. 3:14 When life hands you color, run with it!!   



All Saints Catholic School 

Building Saints, Scholars, and Children of God 

All Saints Catholic School office hours are Monday through Friday  7:30am - 3:30pm.  
SCRIP can be purchased at the school office during the week, or after the weekend Masses.  

Dear Parents and Families: 
 
Reading increases knowledge and vocabulary, lowers stress, and supports 
your child’s emotional growth. But perhaps the best benefit is the lasting 
bond you create with your child when you read with them. Visit the Book 
Fair with your child to discover new books together! 

 
Book Fair dates/times: October 14th-17th  2019 

 
NEW In-School and Online Shopping Options! With Book 
Fair eWallet, a safe and convenient digital payment account, 
your student can shop the Fair cash-free! And if you’re not 
able to attend the Fair, try our new online shopping option. 
We’ve partnered with The Scholastic Store™ to offer over 

6,000 products that ship direct to your home (with free shipping on orders of 
$25 or more)! Visit our homepage to access eWallet or shop online.  

https://bookfairs.scholastic.com/bookfairs/cptoolkit/homepage.do?method=homepage&url=allsaintscatholicschool5 

We look forward to seeing you and your family at our Book Fair! All parishioners are welcome to attend.  The book 
fair is open Monday-Wednesday 8:00am-3:00pm. Thursday from 8:00am-6:00pm.   
 
Sincerely,  
Jana Dahms 
Principal 

 
Principal Jana Dahms 

All Saints Catholic School 

151 S. Grove St. Berlin, WI   

920-361-1781  

https://school.allsaintsberlin.org 

Our Mission Statement:  
All Saints Catholic School offers a Christ-centered 
education that develops the academics, morals,  
and values needed for students to reach their full  
potential as children of God. 

https://bookfairs.scholastic.com/bookfairs/cptoolkit/homepage.do?method=homepage&url=allsaintscatholicschool5


FAITH FORMATION 

Is the Holy Spirit calling you to join Mother Church? 

 

If you're curious about the Catholic faith or you've thought about becoming a Catholic, our Rite of  
Christian Initiation for Adults (RCIA) program is just for you. Adults from all faith traditions, or no religious 
background at all, are welcome to participate in our program of instruction designed especially for the needs and 
lifestyles of busy people. The program focuses on four essential areas: What the Church teaches (and why we  

believe it’s the fullness of the Truth); How the Church teaches; The Bible; and Spirituality.   
Class will begin In October, based on individual schedules. 

 

Please contact Michelle Wolff to at 920-361-5252 or mwolff@allsaintsberlin.org. 
Is the Holy Spirit calling you to join Mother Church? 

 
 

Is the Occult OK? 
 

Join us as Father Sasse, Coordinator of Healing  
Ministry, speaks on the Occult.  

 
“What is it all about?” “How does it work?”  

“Is it harmful?” “Is it really a big deal?” 
 

Come find the answers to these questions and more 
on Thursday, October 24 at 6:30 PM in the All Saints 

Parish Hall. 
 

This event is free and open to the public for all who 
would like to learn about the topic. 

 

ROSARY RALLY 
Saturday, October 12, at 12:00 noon at St. Michael’s Cemetery  

(on Broadway, next to Walmart).  
Everyone is welcome to attend and join in this public witness of prayer.  

Children are especially encouraged to attend and help lead the rosary. 

“Blessed are those who mourn,  
for they shall be comforted.”   

UNSPOKEN,  
THE JOURNEY OF HEALING 

 
This is a grief group for those who have experienced a 
death of a spouse. We will be having an informational 

meeting at the Berlin Public Library on October 10th, at 
6:00 pm. We encourage all those who feel lost, need 

someone to talk with, or would like to share their  
experiences to attend. 

 
Please contact Michelle Wolff or Sister Michaeleen  

at 361-5252, with any questions.  



News and Announcements 

RESPECT LIFE COLLECTION - This weekend, the Respect Life Collection is being conducted across the  
diocese. Enclosed in this bulletin is a brochure explaining the collection and an envelope to make your donation. 
Please consider how you can make a difference! 
 
Hurting from abortion …. Healing is possible 
Are your or a loved one carrying the sorrow of abortion?  Whether recent or long ago…God is waiting…Healing is 
possible. Upcoming Rachel’s Vineyard retreat, Nov. 8 - 10. Contact Mary or Chris 608-821-3177. 
www.madisondiocese.org/rachel.  Confidentiality assured. 
 
SCRIP UPDATE - Last year we had a great year of rebates! We had a total of $16,770.21. In which $8476.21 
went to family rebate, $6177.43 to admin fee (to our school), $1138.74 toward the general fund, and $977.83 to  
Little Saints Fund. Thank you to everyone that has bought and continues to buy scrip. It is free money to help  
support our school. This year is off to a great start, since July 1st we are up to over $5200.00 already!! If you have 
any questions, or would like more information, please contact Stacy at scrip@allsaintsberlin.org. Thank you, and 
God Bless! 

 
BOX OF JOY! 

 

 This year our parish will be participating in Box of Joy, a nationwide Christmas gift ministry. By packing Boxes 
of Joy with toys and other gifts, our parishioners will bless children suffering from extreme poverty by sharing the joy 
of Christmas and planting seeds of hope through the Gospel. We encourage every parishioner to pack a Box of Joy! 

 Last year, we participated in the program and our parish did an amazing job!  We were able to bless 148  
children suffering from poverty in Haiti and Guatemala! This year, we have set a goal to bless 175 impoverished  

children in the Dominican Republic, Haiti and Guatemala!  The Kickoff Celebration for our Box of Joy outreach will 
be the weekend of Oct 5-6.  Materials will be available after all Masses starting Oct 5 and ending Nov. 2. The dead-
line for returning your packed Boxes of Joy will be November 3.  Please bring your boxes to the table in the Gather-

ing Space. Checks for $9 to cover the shipping of the gifts overseas and to support the priests and nuns at these 
missions should be made out to Cross Catholic Outreach, not the parish.  For more info, contact the Project Leaders 

Ann Budde 920-290-3217 or Debra Dowen 920-290-2903 or check out www.CrossCatholic.org/BoxOfJoy 
 

SNOW REMOVAL VOLUNTEERS NEEDED! With the arrival of fall, we know 
that snow won’t be far behind. We do hire a service for the large parking lot areas, 

and we have a couple of volunteers who have agreed to help us out this  
winter. THANK YOU!! We are looking for people who can help our current  

volunteers with the sidewalks and smaller areas around the church. There is a 
snow blower available to use at the church. If this is something you feel you could 

help with, please call the parish office at 361-5252.  
May God bless you abundantly! 

 

 Friday, February 7, 2020     
  

 6-9 pm 

 

 
 

We are so excited to be an official host church for this year’s Night to Shine, sponsored by the Tim Tebow  

Foundation. Night to Shine is an unforgettable prom night experience, centered on God’s love, for people with  

special needs, ages 14 and older. On one night, hundreds of churches of different denominations from all over the 

world will come together to celebrate people with special needs! We will also need many volunteers to really make this a 

night to shine! To find out how you can be a part of this worldwide movement, visit our website at 

www.allsaintsberlin.org or contact Michelle Wolff at 920-361-5252 or mwolff@allsaintsberlin.org.  
Please tell your family and friends about this exciting new event! 

 

To learn more and see all the churches that are a part of this worldwide movement, check out www.timtebowfoundation.org 



Stewardship  & Sacraments 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Online Giving  
Now Available   
 
Online giving is a help to the parish finances  especially 
during the summer when vacations and schedules 
change. Setting up your Online Giving Account is rather 
effortless. Fr. David asks us all to ponder signing up. 
E-Giving Options include your regular weekly offertory, 
holy day offering, school support, diocesan assessment 
or any other unrestricted donation.  You may designate 
your donations to any of these funds on your preferred  
schedule.  If you have any questions, call the parish 
office for assistance 920-361-5252. 
 
ADDITIONAL FUNDS TO SUPPORT OUR PARISH       
        Little Saints Tuition Assistance Fund 

       All Saints Congregation Endowment Fund 

       The Berlin Catholic School Endowment Fund, Inc. 

Envelopes are available in the kiosk in gathering space 
or contact the parish office. 
            

Remembering the Parish in your Will 
An important way for members of one generation to 
have a lasting impact on the parish and it’s institutions 
is to make a lump sum bequest, or estate percentage  
bequest, in one’s Will.  

 
Use AmazonSmile to shop   
and select All Saints Catholic  
Congregation in Berlin, WI  
as your charity of choice. 

Stewardship: Sharing the Gifts We Have Been 
Given 

Sacraments 

Baptism 
At All Saints Parish, Baptisms are usually celebrated on 
Sundays after the 10 am Mass. 

All parents who wish to baptize a child are asked to call 
the Parish Office 920-361-5252 to speak with Father 
David about scheduling the Baptism. 

Baptism for adults is part of the Rite of Christian  
Initiation of Adults (RCIA program) 
 

Marriages 
Arrangements must be made 6 months in advance. 
Marriage Preparation courses are required.  
 

Blessed Sacrament Adoration 
Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament takes place on the 
Thursday before the First Friday 2:30-6:30 PM 
 

Communion to the Homebound 
All Saints Parish feels that it is important the sick,  
elderly, and homebound of our parish still receive the 
Holy Eucharist. If you or someone you know is ill or is 
unable to attend Mass and would like to receive the 
Eucharist outside of Mass, or would like a visit, please 
contact the parish office. 

 

Parish Hall Information & Rental  
Contact the parish office 
Phone: 920-361-5252 
Email: parishoffice@allsaintsberlin.org 


